
 
 

 
  
 

NISQUALLY INDIAN TRIBE 
Tribal Historic Preservation Office 

4820 She-Nah-Num Drive S.E. 
Olympia, Washington 98513 

360.456.5221 (main) 
877.768.8886 (toll free) 
www.nisqually-nsn.gov 

 
 June 5, 2025 

 
To: Nabila Comstock, Case Planner 

City of Puyallup 
Development Services Center 
333 S Meridian 
Puyallup, WA  98371 
 

Re:  Project #PLPSP20250041 
 
Dear Ms. Comstock, 
 
The Nisqually Indian Tribe's Tribal Historic Preservation Officer (THPO) has carefully reviewed the 
project documentation you provided for the above-referenced project. At this time, we do not have 
any specific comments or concerns. 
 
However, we do request that you keep us informed immediately should any inadvertent discoveries 
of archaeological resources or human remains occur during the course of the project. The 
preservation and respect of these cultural artifacts is of utmost importance to our tribe. 
 
Although we do not have any specific concerns, we acknowledge the traditional cultural knowledge 
of all affected tribes. We respect and support their opinions regarding this project and appreciate 
your consideration of their perspectives. 
 
Please feel free to contact us if you require any additional information or wish to discuss this 
further. 
 
Thank you for consulting with the Nisqually Tribe. 
 
 
 
Brad Beach, THPO 
Nisqually Indian Tribe 
360-528-1084 
360-456-5221 ext 1277 
beach.brad@nisqually-nsn.gov 
  
  

 
 


